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News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 As I shared last week our transition arrangements are now  fully underway; staff have taken this 

week to observe children in their setting and next Friday will be spending a 30minute story time 

session with them in their current classrooms. For our new year 1 parents there will be a short video 

available next week so that you are clear about how your children will be learning in KS1. All   new 
staff will spend an entire day with their class on Friday 8th July. 

  

Visitor Feedback: Last week we hosted leaders from a Kent school;  they wanted to see first-hand 

our ambitious knowledge rich curriculum. They were impressed with the quality of learning over the 

term and the children’s superb history and geography essays. As always, our children were 

impeccably behaved and shared their learning articulately. Mr Williams Jones and I were incredibly 

proud of them. 

Summer Uniform: 

 Now that the weather is much warmer, we wanted to remind you that children still must come to 

school in the correct school uniform. If you're unsure what this entails, please see the uniform 
section of the website. 

 

Staff News:  well done to Ms Stanfield who led a superb maths session for Maths Leaders in Kent. 
She received excellent feedback which is very well deserved!  

  



Let’s hope this beautiful weather continues over the weekend! 

  

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team 

Pride Month 

 

This month, we are celebrating Pride month. We had an assembly on Monday to introduce it to the 

children. We discussed what LGBTQ+ stands for, how Pride month is celebrated across the world, 

and why they use a rainbow as their community symbol. The children learnt that families are all 

different and it is ok to be different to your friends. We are encouraging children to celebrate this 
month in their reading- by choosing books to read with a main character who is different to them.  



Pride Certificates 17th June 2022 

 



EYFS 

 

This week EYFS enjoyed a fantastic London themed dance workshop.  Children (and staff) enjoyed a 

military themed session, learning different steps and actions to form a dance to a military march, 

music the children may have heard during the Jubilee.  During the session they spoke about the 

parades in London and about different landmarks in London such as the London Eye and Tower 

Bridge.  As part of the dance the children learnt different movements including heel drops, salutes, 

marching and skipping. 

For PE this week we took advantage of the lovely weather to try some different activities on the field.  

We particularly enjoyed the javelin throwing!  We certainly have some budding athletes in EYFS with 

some impressive throwing.  The hot weather  gave us a good opportunity to revisit some of our work 

from keeping healthy week on the importance of sun safety.  The children could explain the need for 
sun hats, sun cream and drinking plenty of water.   



 

 

 



 

Year 1 

 

Year 1 absolutely loved their Indian dance workshop. They were exposed to lots of classic moves 

from Bollywood dancing, lead by a teacher that got everyone dancing, even the teachers, and 

topped of with an up beat bollywood dance track! All children were wonderfully engaged and felt a 

sense of achievement once we had completed the dance!  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Year 2 

 

This week Year 2 continued their learning about castles, answering the question 'What were the key 

features of Norman castles?' We looked at pictures of Norman castle, identified features and learnt 

their function and importance.  

 

Year 2 were also thrilled to find out that they had a dance workshop where they learnt a traditional 
South African dance. They showed off their best moves and learned some key vocabulary! 



 

 



 

 

 

 



Year 3  

 

Year 3 had the fantastic opportunity of a dance workshop this week. We leant a traditional 

Singapore dance and even got to use parasols, we had so much fun.  

 



Year 4  

 

In science this week, children have continued their learning about classification keys.  As part of their 

learning they used identification charts to identify plants and trees on the school site.  Working in 
pairs they looked the leaf shape and petals to identify the different flora in the survey area.   

In PE, the children have been practicing their catching and throwing skills to help them play cricket. 
They thought about how to use these skills to help them field and bowl affectively. 

Also this week, children have also had the opportunity to learn an Aboriginal Rain Dance as part of a 

visiting workshop.  Children really enjoyed the session and partook in the dance with enthusiasm 
and energy. 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



Year 5  

 

This week, to celebrate Traveller History Month, Year 5 have been writing stories based on the poem 

'The Gipsy Trail', by Rudyard Kipling. The poem tells the story of a traveller, as he follows the trail 

with his loved one and sees all four corners of the world. We have reimagined the poem, by 

pretending we are recounting the story of our travels to our grandchildren. Whilst writing, we 

focussed on using a wide range of descriptive imagery, as well as relative clauses, fronted adverbials 
and high-level vocabulary. This resulted in some fabulous pieces of writing- some of our best yet! 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 6 

Year 6 thoroughly enjoyed their Hakka dance workshop this week. The enthusiasm and 

concentration both classes brought to the session made staff feel immensely proud and their 

performance of the Hakka was truly excellent. Well done, Year 6!  

 

 

Preparations are underway for our upcoming production: Grease!  



On Thursday, Dance Club started the show's opening routine and on Friday all the children came 

together for a full script read through. We are really looking forward to bringing the Rydell High 

characters to life!  

 



P.T.A Events 

P.T.A. Summer Fair 25th June 2022 



 



 



Staplehurst Library Competition 

 



The Shepherd's Pantry 

 

The Shepherd’s Pantry  

Community Fridge can be found in the Cafe Room at Staplehurst Free Church in Station Road.  

It is open to everyone and our policy is to encourage anyone who would like to support it,   

to simply, 

“Give what you can and Take what you need.” 

Two areas that we are really passionate about are 

caring for each other and 

reducing food waste but we are definitely not alone in this. 

  

We are so grateful that Sainsburys and other amazing, supportive local businesses,  

( you’ll see them mentioned on our Facebook site and the Facebook Staplehurst Helping 
Page),  regularly donate excess food and items that would otherwise be classed as waste. 

These, along with kind private donations from the community, are enabling everyone to access food 

and provisions when needed in a very relaxed, dignified way, but at the same time, helping to 

reduce waste. 

In recent times we have been pleased to chat with some folk in neighbouring communities who have 
expressed an interest in seeing something similar set up.  Brilliant! 

Of course, we are always happy to inform about the Community Fridge and recently, we had the 

privilege of a visit from the lively Staplehurst Beavers who came along to learn about the Fridge - but 

they really bowled us over by choosing items to donate themselves.  

How fantastic was that! 

Thank you everyone for your support on behalf of: 

    The Shepherd’s Pantry 

        Community Fridge  



Staplehurst Music Centre 

 

The groups run every Saturday morning at Staplehurst School for Early Years and KS1 (2-8yrs). These 

classes provide a structured learning progression. Our young learners (2-5yrs), focus on 

developing skills such as pulse, rhythm, use of percussion and solfa hand signs. Our group for older 

learners (6-8yrs) provides a natural progression, offering an opportunity to play their instruments in 

a small group 

If anyone wants any further information, they can make contact via the fb page, website or directly 
to me becca@websitescientist.co.uk  

mailto:becca@websitescientist.co.uk


Follow us on Twitter  https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 

https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch

